# Eye on the World September 2, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of September 2, 2023.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36–"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Global intentions - WEF, WHO, UN and others

• An article by John Binder titled "Biden Defends Globalism, Blasts Trump's 10% Tariffs on All Imports" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

# Reminder – de-banking citizens

• Looking back to February 2022, an article titled "Trudeau Vows to Freeze Anti-Mandate Protesters' Bank Accounts" was posted at bbc.com on Feb. 14, 2022.

# BRICS summit in South Africa – establishing a currency to replace U.S. dollar?

• An article by Huileng Tan titled "The BRICS Summit Ended With No New Currency and All 5 Members Issuing Differing and Contradictory Commentary on De-Dollarization" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Bethan Moorcraft titled "Dollar Dumped? The UAE to Join India in BRICS Bloc After the Two Powerhouses Trade 1 Million Barrels of Oil for Rupees Instead of US

Dollars for the First Time" was posted at moneywise.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "As More Countries Link Arms With China, Is U.S. Dollar Dominance Truly at Risk?" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

### International covid – "Eris" and "Pirola" variants

• An article by Erin Prater titled "WHO Designates 'Eris' and Related Covid Strains as Variants of Interest as Infections and Hospitalizations Tick Upward" was posted at fortune.com on Aug. 9, 2023.

• An article by Dannielle Maguire titled "The WHO Is Closely Monitoring Another New Covid-19 Variant, Nicknamed Pirola; Here's What WE Know About BA.2.86" was posted at abc.net.au on Aug. 20, 2023.

• An article by Emily Stearn titled "Just What You Wanted to Hear! Team of Government Scientists (Including 'Professor Lockdown' Neil Ferguson) Warn New Covid Variant Pirola Might Be Rapidly Spreading Around the World" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2023.

• An article by Emily Stearn titled "UK Covid Cases Nearly Double in a Month Amid Rise of Two Mutant Variants [EG.5.1 or Eris and BA.2.86 or Pirola] – Official Figures Suggest as BA.2.86 Continues to Sweep the Globe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2023.

• An article by Emily Stearn titled "Pirola Covid Variant Spreads to Two More Countries, as Global Confirmed Detections Double in a Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### International comments about masks

• An article by Simon Clarke titled "Covid-19: Should We Start Wearing Masks Again?" was posted at thehindu.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Erin Prater titled "Covid Cases Are Rising, All Eyes Are on New Variant 'Pirola' – Should Masks Make a Comeback?" was posted at fortune.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### International comments about covid

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Anti-Lockdown Justice Center [for Constitutional Freedoms] President [John Carpay] Fined \$5,000, Banned From Practicing Law in Manitoba" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "All but One Covid Charge Dropped Against Canadian Pastor Who Resisted Lockdowns [When He Agreed to Pay a \$65,000 Fine for Assembling in 2020 and 2021]" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

### Climate change – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

• Looking back to July 2023, an article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [European Commission Vice President Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: We Can't Fix Climate Without China Completely Ditching Coal That They're Using More Of" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China's Coal Use 'May Eclipse' Some Green Efforts" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

# International electric vehicles

• Satellite photos and an article titled "EV Graveyard [Several Lots Full of Abandoned and Obsolete Battery-Powered Cars]" were posted at bloomberg.com on Aug. 24, 2023.

• An article by John Hayward titled "Reporters Discover China's Massive Electric Vehicle Graveyards" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "How Long Does It Take to Charge Your Electric Car? [It Often Takes 3-4 Hours]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Nancy Vu titled "Half of Major Lithium Deals Since 2018 Were Made by Chinese Firms; Study Says" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Sibi Arasu titled "India Is One of the World's Fastest-Growing EV Markets" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

### More international climate change

• An article by Anna Mikhailova titled "Secret Labor Plan to Charge Drivers by the Mile: 'Ultra Low Emissions Zone' Is Just the Start of [London Mayor Sadiq] Kahn's Carless Society as Plans Are Drawn Up for a New and Even More Far-Reaching Tax That Could Charge Drivers by Mile" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj and Rachael Bunyan titled "Germany Is Heading Into a Recession Caused by Its Green Energy Policies, Its Politicians Warn – as the Country Is Labeled the 'Sick Man of Europe' for Its Stagnating Economy While Brexit Britain Sees Growth" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2023.

### David Weiss as special counsel – really?

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "GOP Rep. [Gary] Palmer: Special Counsel David Weiss Should Be Investigated for Obstruction of Justice" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Emails Show [Attorney] David Weiss Collaborated With DOJ to 'Subvert' House Probe Into Hunter Biden Case" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "11 Instances of Special Treatment for Hunter Biden (and 'Numerous Others') by [David] Weiss Cited by House Chairs in Letter to AG Garland" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Bedford titled "David Weiss Discussed Former DOJ Official With Hunter Biden Ties" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### Biden and other politicians – had an alias (pseudonym)

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Six Obama Administration Officials Used Alias Emails – Lisa Jackson in 2013, Eric Holder in 2015, Loretta Lynch in 2016, Hillary Clinton in 2016, Joe Biden I 2016 and Barack Obama in 2016" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

#### 5,400 records of Biden using pseudonyms in emails

• An article by James Gordon titled "National Archives Reveals It Has 5,400 Biden Emails in Which the President Potentially Used Fake Names to Forward Government Information and Discuss Business With Son Hunter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Ted Cruz: Joe Biden's Alias Scandal Counters Establishment Media's 'Propaganda' Narrative' was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by James Lynch titled "Heritage Foundation Presses DOJ to Investigate Joe Biden's Aliases as Part of Classified Documents Case" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Biden family business**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "[James] Comer: Why Was 'Only Hunter Biden' Copied in Email to Then-V.P. Biden's Fake Name [Robert L. Peters] About Call With Ukraine's President?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by Josh Boswell titled "Alexander Mackler (Who Worked With Investigator Probing Hunter Biden's Shady Overseas Dealings) Was So Chummy With President He Used His Secret Email Address Under the Name 'Robin Ware'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Oversight Committee: Joe Biden 'Lied' at Least 16 Times About Family Business" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2023.

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "John Kennedy Savages Biden Family on Privilege: 'Like Being Lectured About Gun Safety by Alec Baldwin'" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Josh Boswell titled "Hunter Biden Helped Devise Plan to 'Close Down' Viktor Shokin's Investigation Into Burisma; Emails Reveal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Bedford titled "Hunter Biden Investigation: Business Boomed After Joe Biden Attended Two Key Dinners" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by James Lynch titled "House Oversight Requests Records From Hunter Biden's Flights With Joe Biden on Air Force Two" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Elle Purnell titled "15 Questions a Biden Impeachment Inquiry Must Ask Because Corporate Media Won't" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Gage Klipper titled "All the Times Democrats Moved the Goal Posts on Hunter Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by John Solomon titled "James Comer Unplugged: Key Lawmaker Says Biden Most Corrupt VP in U.S. History" was posted at justthenews.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Matt Vespa titled "A Familiar Name [Tony Bobulinski] Could Be Giving Testimony Before House Oversight About the Biden Bribery Allegations" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

### **Comments by Ukrainian Viktor Shokin**

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Former Ukraine Prosecutor [Viktor Shokin] Makes Explosive Claims Against Joe and Hunter Biden in New Interview" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Fired Ukrainian Prosecutor [Viktor Shokin] Says Joe and Hunter Biden Did Take Bribes – and Were Behind His Ousting: 'Isn't That Corruption Alone?' He Says in Preview of Bombshell Interview" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Arjun Singh titled "Fired Ukrainian Prosecutor [Viktor Shokin] Says Joe Biden Acted Like Ukraine Was His 'Own Backyard'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "Viktor Shokin [Former Ukrainian Prosecutor General]: Joe and Hunter Biden Were Being Bribed" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

#### International gender outlook

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Jamey Keaten titled "World Chess Federation [Based in Switzerland] Bars Transgender Women From Competing in Women's Events" was posted at fox8.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

• An article by Carlos Polo titled "Honduran President Vetoes Transgender Education Law for Schools Following Huge Protests" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

# Russia-Ukraine war

• An article by Julian McBride titled "Putin Is Starting to Look Like Russia's New Stalin" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Secret Documents Prove Putin Moved His \$13.3 Million Superyacht With 50 Foot Pool and Marble Floors Three Weeks Before Ukraine Invasion – to Avoid Having It Seized as Part of War Sanctions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Jon Brady titled "Former Russian General [Andrey Gurulev] Calls for Nuclear Strike in Southern Ukraine Saying Kyiv's Forces 'Have Gathered There in One Place, It's Just Perfect'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2023.

### Yevgeny Prigozhin is reported dead

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "'Genetic Tests' Confirm That Wagner Chief Yevgeny Prigozhin Was Among 10 People Killed in Plane Crash; Russian Investigators Say" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Will Stewart titled "Yevgeny Prigozhin Is Alive and Plotting His Revenge on Putin After Body Double Was Killed in Plane Assassination Plot, Russian Analyst Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### **Comments about Russia and China**

• An article by Tom Porter titled "Putin Is Planning Another Trip to China, Report Says – a Further Sign of His Dependence on Xi Jinping" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

### **Comments about China**

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Xi Jinping Defends Uyghur Genocide in Surprise East Turkistan Visit" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### China financial trouble – general comments

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ben Shapiro titled "Despite What You're Being Told, China Is Dying" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 13, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by John Hayward titled "Chinese Dictator Xi Jinping Demands 'Patience' as Economy Crumbles" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

• An article by Linette Lopez titled "China Is Doing Everything It Can to Conceal the True Extent of Its Economic Turmoil" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### **China financial trouble – property problems**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Sumathi Bala titled "China's Property Giant Evergrande Files for Bankruptcy Protection in Manhattan Court" was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Engen Tham, Julie Zhu and Clare Jim titled "How Evergrande's Downfall Signaled China's Property Crisis" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

# **China financial trouble – declining population**

• An article by Jeannine Mancini titled " 'China Has 10 Years Left, at Most' – 100 Million Population Drop Could Lead to Economic Disaster, According to Famed Analyst [Peter Zeihan]" was posted at benzinga.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Huileng Tan titled "China Is So Desperate to Get People to Marry and Have Babies, One County Is Offering \$137 as a 'Reward' If the Bride Is 25 Years Old or Younger" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

### China financial trouble – could nudge them into military conflict?

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Chuck Devore titled "Why China's Decline and Biden's Incompetence Could Push Xi Jinping to War" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 23, 2023.

#### **Comments about China and Taiwan**

• An article by Adam Sabes titled "Taiwan's Defense Ministry Detects 42 Chinese Military Aircraft Amid 'Warning' After Top Official's U.S. Trip" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article by Kate Anderson titled "China Sends Dozens of Aircraft, Vessels Toward Taiwan Days After Biden Administration Green-Lit \$500-Million Arms Sale" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Chuck DeVore titled "With No Good Options, China's Xi Jinping Turns Up the Temperature in the Taiwan Strait" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### **Comments about Israel**

• An article by Staff titled "Israel to Have Partial Laser Defenses by Next Year; Rafael Chair" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Peace Talks Between Israel, Libya Collapse After Being Revealed" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Libya Rejects Peace With Israel, Vows to Uncover 'What Happened in Rome' [Where Talks Were Held]" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Terror in Israel Is Out of Control" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran's Stealthy Hand Is Behind the Terror Wave in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Comments about Israel and Iran**

• An article by James Callery titled "Iranian Weightlifter Is Given Lifetime Ban by Islamic Regime After He Shook Hands With Israeli Competitor at International Event" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Albert Aji titled "Iran Warns Israel That It Will Face Retaliation for Its Air Strike on Syria" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

### **Comments about Iran**

• An article by Amir Vahdat and Jon Gambrell titled "Iran Summons Swiss Diplomat Over U.S. Seizure of Iranian Crude Oil That's Now at Port in Houston" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Andrew Cawthorne and Nick Macfie titled "Iran's [President Ebrahim] Raisi Urges Japan to Release Frozen Funds, Then Wavers" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

• An article by Abeer Abu Omar titled "Saudi Arabia's \$7,000 Per Person Fuel Subsidies Highest in G-20" was posted at bloomberg.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Dion Nissenbaum and Sumer Said titled "In New Step Toward Israel Deal, Saudi Arabia Offers to Resume Palestinian Authority Funding" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Amos Harel titled "Israel's Defense Minister Asks U.S. for Clarifications on Saudi Nuclear Program Amid Normalization Talks" was posted at haaretz.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Matthew Martin and Randall Williams titled "Saudi Arabia's Sporting Expansion Rumbles on With MMA [Mixed Martial Arts] Deal" was posted at bloomberg.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# **Comments about France**

• An article by Ece Goksedef titled "France to Ban Female Students From Wearing Abayas in State Schools" was posted at bbc.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article titled "Macron Tries Outreach to Head Off Further Protests" was posted at nytimes.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

# **Comments about Italy**

• An article by Francesco Sportelli titled "If You Can't Beat Them, Eat Them: Italians

Cope With Invasion of Blue Crabs This Summer" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 20, 2023.

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Italy Overwhelmed by Record-Breaking Migrant Arrivals" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Flavia Rotondi and Chiara Albanese titled "Italy's [Giorgia] Meloni Softens Rhetoric on Banks, Says China Ties Solid" was posted at bloomberg.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article titled "A Train Slams Into a Group of Workers on the Tracks at an Italian Station, Killing 5 of Them" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

### **Comments about India**

• An article by Shaikh Azizur Rahman titled "India Protests Chinese Map Claiming Disputed Territories" was posted at voanews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Prashant Jha and Rahul Singh titled "U.S. Congress Clears Landmark India-U.S. Fighter Engine Deal" was posted at hindustantimes.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

### Comments about Korean peninsula

• An article by Staff titled "Is Russia Seeking Weapons From North Korea Amid Ukraine War? White House Says Putin, Kim Jong Un Traded Letters" was posted at livemint.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Soo-Hyang Choi and Josh Smith titled "North Korea Stages Nuclear Strike Drill to Protest Allied Exercises" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Hyung-Jin Kim titled "North Korea Says It Simulated Nuclear Attacks on South Korea and Rehearsed Occupation of Its Rival" was posted at aol.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Comment – coups in Africa**

• An article by Chinedu Asadu titled "Some in Africa Are Celebrating the Coups, Many Are Fed Up and Desperate for Change" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Comments about Sudan**

• An article by Staff titled "Sudan Military Ruler [General Abdel Fattah Al-Burhan] Visits Egypt as Deadly Fighting Continues" was posted at africanews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "EgyptAir Will Resume Direct Flights From Egypt to Conflict-Stricken Sudan" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# **Comments about Niger**

• An article by Wedaeli Chibelushi titled "Niger Coup: France Defies Ultimatum for Ambassador to Leave Niamey" was posted at bbc.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Algeria Proposes 6-Month Transition Period to Solve Niger Crisis" was posted at aa.com.tr on Aug. 30, 2023.

### **Comments about Gabon**

• An article by Cara Anna titled "Gabon's Wealthy, Dynastic Leader Thought He Could Resist Africa's Trend of Coups" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Gabriele Steinhauser and Nicholas Bariyo titled "Gabon President Becomes Latest Western Military Ally to Fall in Coup" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Nur Asena Erturk titled "France Condemns Military Coup in Gabon, Monitors Situation With Attention" was posted at aa.com.tr on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Jake Smith titled "U.S. Spent Millions on Defense Training, Climate Initiatives for Latest African Country [Gabon in the Sahel Region of Africa] to Suffer Military Coup" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

### **Comments about Canada**

• An article titled "Trudeau Blames Meta for His Own Govt. Law That Led to Wildfire News Being Blocked on Facebook" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "One Country [Canada] Issues a '2SLGBTQI+' Travel Advisory to the United States" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### **Comments about Argentina**

• A video by Bongino Report titled "Argentine Presidential Candidate [Javier Milei] Explodes on the Left: 'If You Give an Inch, They Destroy You" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Argentine Presidential Front-Runner Javier Milei: Biden a 'Threat to Western Values'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### International miscellaneous news

• An article by Elena Salvoni titled "[Korean] Airline Becomes the Latest to Weigh Passengers Before They Fly" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Report: Islamist Massacres of Christians a

'Regular Occurrence' in Sub-Saharan Africa'' was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Miho Inada and Yoko Kubota titled "Anti-Japanese Feeling Rises in China After Fukushima Water Discharge" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by John Hayward titled "Haiti: Gang Opens Fire on Christians Protesting Lawless Violence" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article titled "Illegal Migrants Arriving Into UK Across the English Channel Could Be Forced to Wear Electronic Tags" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Samuel Spencer titled "Majorities of Church of England Priests Support Gay Marriage, Premarital Sex; Survey Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

### Dangerous combination - criminalize opposition and cripple the court

• An article by Ben Weingarten titled "If Democrats Criminalize Opposition and Cripple the Court, Democracy Is Dead" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 28, 2023. Climate change – China controlling energy and energy minerals

• An article by David Blackmon titled "China Just Massively Expanded Its Global Influence Right Under America's Nose" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### U.S. spending for Ukraine War

• An article by John Rossomando titled "America Has Spent an Astounding \$113 Billion on the War in Ukraine" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Report – Maui wildfires**

• An article by Jon Schuppe, Erik Ortiz and Daniel Arkin titled "Maui Wildfire Death Toll, Already Highest in Modern U.S. History, Could Surge" was posted at nbcnews.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article titled "Lahaina Death Toll Remains Unclear [115 Deaths Reported, Many Still Missing] as Hawaii Authorities Near the End of Their Search" was posted at cbsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Cynthia Yip titled "Burn Victim Hurt in the Maui Fires Speaks Out About Healing and Recovery" was posted at kitv.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Jeff Tolleffon titled "Maui Fires Could Taint the Island's Waters – Scientists Are Investigating" was posted at nature.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# Reminder – Biden talks about himself (kitchen fire)

• An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Biden Blasted for Comparing Kitchen Fire in His Home to Devastating Maui Blaze: 'Absolutely Disgusting'" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Hawaii Company Shreds Biden Over His Kitchen Fire Story: 'It's Not Always About You'" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

### Report – Idalia hurricane

• An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Hurricane Idalia Makes Landfall in Florida as Strong Category 3 Storm" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Terry Spencer titled "Hurricane Idalia Hits Florida With 125 mph Winds, Flooding Streets, Snapping Trees and Cutting Power" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by David Averre titled "Florida Counts the Cost as Huge \$9 Billion Clean-Up Operation Kicks Off After Hurricane Idalia Crashed Through, Ripping Up Homes and Downing Trees and Power Lines in Its Trail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Laura Parnaby titled "Idalia Is Bringing Storm Surges to North Carolina Coast After Deadly Hurricane Battered Florida, Georgia and South Carolina With Winds, Rains and Floods" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### Again – Biden talks about himself (home incident) again

• An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Biden Trashed for Embellishing House Fire [Again] While Trying to Relate to Natural Disaster Victims: 'Lying Again'" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### Washington State fire

• An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Washington's Gray Fire Triples in Size to 9,500 Acres in Hours as 185 Buildings Are Destroyed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2023.

#### Michigan storm and tornado

• An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Michigan Storm and Tornado Kills Five and Leaves Several Injured – With Nearly 700,000 Homes Without Power Across Great Lakes and Neighboring Ohio After 90 mph Winds Tore Off Roofs, Flipped Cars and Downed Trees" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2023.

### Abortion, trans-surgeries and sex trafficking

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Gina Loudon titled "What Do the Trans Radicals, Pro-Abortion Activists and Sex Traffickers All Have in Common? [They All Destroy the Lives of Children]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 7, 2023.

#### "Sound of Freedom"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article titled "Here's How to Watch 'Sound of Freedom' (2023) Movie Free Online Streaming on HBO Max or Netflix" was posted at outlookindia.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article titled "Here's How to Watch 'Sound of Freedom' Free Online" was posted at outlookindia.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Shannon Power titled "How 'Sound of Freedom' Protected Child Actors From Disturbing Film Content" was posted at newsweek.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Biden Administration Sought Power to Spy on TikTok Users, Moderate Content" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

#### Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Elon Musk's Twitter/X Seeks Job Applicants to Fill What Critics Call 'Censorship Positions'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 20, 2023.

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "There's a New Player in the Government's Censorship Game ['Center for Countering Digital Hate']" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Jim Jordan Subpoenas 'Center for Countering Digital Hate' – Organization Behind Biden's 'Disinformation Dozen'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# Comments about Trump and free speech

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Best Imaginable First Amendment Case': Legal Experts Throw Cold Water on Judges' Attempts to Silence Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Brooke Singman titled "[Former Trump Attorney] John Eastman Warns That Freedom of Speech Is 'Gone' After Fulton County [Georgia] Charges" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

### **Comments about free speech**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Lars Larson titled "Protecting Freedom of Speech: The De-Banking Dilemma" was posted at kxl.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by John Hanna and Margery Beck titled

"[Marion County] Kansas Police and a Small Newspaper Are at the Center of a 1<sup>st</sup> Amendment Fight After a Newsroom Raid" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 14, 2023.

• An article by Tim Meads titled "Elon Musk Reacts to DOJ 'Weaponization' Against Him" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'One Brave Woman': Former Anchor Sage Steele Praised for Calling Out 'Hypocrisy' [Concerning Lack of Free Speech] at Disney, ESPN" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

#### Free speech – do you recognize that "fact-checkers" get things wrong?

• An article by Drew Holden titled "Fact Checkers Say 'No One Supports Abortion Up Until Birth' – These Prominent Democrats Disagree" was posted at freebeacon.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

#### Free speech - don't be afraid of what Mike Lindell says

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Powerful Report [Released During Mike Lindell's Election Summit in Springfield, Missouri] Lays Out Total Proof Democrats Rigged 2020 Election" were posted at infowars.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

#### Free speech - don't be afraid of people who criticized lockdowns

• An article by Stephen Moore titled "Why Won't Covid Lockdown Artists Admit They Were Wrong?" was posted at creators.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### Free speech – Christian non-profit debanked

• An article by Doug Mainwaring titled "Bank of America Debanks Conservative Christian Charity [Indigenous Advanced Ministries] Aiding Impoverished Ugandans" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 23, 2023.

• An article by Jamie Joseph titled "Christian Non-Profit [Indigenous Advanced Ministries] Claims It Was 'Debanked' by Bank of America Over Its Religious Views" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

### Free speech – Dr. Joseph Mercola debanked

- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Andreas Wailzer titled "JPMorgan Chase Debanks Dr. Mercola's Business, Including Employees and Their Family Members" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.
- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Dr. Mercola Speaks Out About His Debanking by JPMorgan Chase: 'This Could Happen to Anyone'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 27, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, a press release titled "Chief Financial Officer Jimmy Patronis: We Need Answers on Why a Florida Business Was Debanked" was posted at myfloridacfo.com on Aug. 1, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Marie Hawthorne titled "Dr. Mercola Got Debanked and It's Happened to Others, Too" was posted at activistpost.com on Aug. 4, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Suzanne Downing titled "Weaponizing of Banking: Dr. Joseph Mercola (Noted Vaccine Skeptic) Gets De-Banked by JPMorgan Chase [Including His Florida-Based Health Business 'Mercola Market]" was posted at mustreadalaska.com on Aug. 7, 2023.

#### Covid censorship

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Biden's Covid Origins Probe Cut Conclusions That Virus Was Likely Lab-Engineered" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

# Ivermectin

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Ivermectin Worked: New Peer-Reviewed Study Proves It" was posted at mercola.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

# Covid – new variant

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Covid Re-Emerges: Why You Shouldn't Panic" was posted at mercola.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Texas Becomes Fifth U.S. State to Detect 'Most Infectious Covid Variant Ever' [Previously in Michigan, Ohio, New York and Virginia]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2023.

### Covid – will politicians go back to covid restrictions?

• An article by Phil Boas titled "As a New Covid Variant Emerges, America Lifts Its Middle Finger to the Same Old Mandates" was posted at azcentral.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Stephen Moore titled "Don't Let the Lockdown Artists Bring Covid Hysteria Back" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### Covid comments - Kyle Becker's headlines reveal his lack of trust

• Looking back to July 2023, an article by Kyle Becker titled "The [Outgoing] CDC Director [Dr. Rochelle Walensky] Has the Nerve to Warn Americans About 'Politicized Science' in Exit Interview [Recommending to Make Health Decisions Based on Own Risk Assessment and Own Personal Risks Instead of Through Politics]" was posted at beckernews.com on July 2, 2023.

• Looking back to July 2023, an article by Kyle Becker titled "'Long Vax' Confirmed? Researchers Begrudgingly Admit Connection Between 'Long Covid' Symptoms and Vaccines" was posted at beckernews.com on July 5, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "Now That the Covid Pandemic Is Over, the FDA Drops Ivermectin 'Bombshell' [Doctors Have the Discretion to Prescribe Ivermectin for Covid-19 Treatment]" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "America's Top Covid Experts Cashed In on Pandemic to the Tune of \$325 Million" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 12, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "[Wisconsin] Senator [Ron] Johnson Issues Warning: Covid Was 'Preplanned by Elite Group' to 'Take Total Control of Our Lives'" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 13, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "A New 'Highly Mutated' Covid Variant Has Exploded in the Headlines, Just in Time for the 2024 Election" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "Disturbing Signs Are Surfacing Covid Lockdowns, Mask Mandates Are Coming Back" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "Biden Warns Americans About Rise in Covid-19 Cases, Says New Shots 'That Work' Are on the Way" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Kyle Becker titled "'Ban the Jab' Movement Grows as Florida Counties Join Forces to Outlaw Covid Vaccines" was posted at beckernews.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

#### Covid – are the previous vaccines effective against new variant?

• A report titled "Moderna Clinical Trial Data Confirm Its Updated Covid-19 Vaccine Generates Robust Immune Response in Humans Against Widely Circulating Variants" was posted at modernatx.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

• A Reuters article titled "U.S. CDC Says New Covid Lineage Could Cause Infections in Vaccinated Individuals" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 23, 2023.

• An article by Melissa Goldin titled "CDC Didn't Say Vaccinated People Are More at Risk of a New Covid Variant Than Unvaccinated" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Jake Welch titled "Biden Wants Cash for New Vaccines After CDC Admits They Don't Stop Transmission" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

# Covid – Joe Biden wants vaccine for all

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Requests New Funding for a Covid Vaccine 'Everybody Should Get'" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Biden Wants Congress to Fund New Coronavirus Vaccine That Can Be Administered to All" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

### Covid - new vaccines are another opportunity greed and fraud

• An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "GOP Demands Answers on 'Billions' in Covid Relief Aid That Went to 'International' Criminals" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### Covid – comments about masks

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "Florida Surgeon General Slams Return of Mask Mandates Across Country, Urges People to Refuse 'to Participate'" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Emily Joshu titled "Mask Study Published by NIH Suggests N95 Covid Masks May Expose Wearers to Dangerous Level of Toxic Compounds [Toxic Volatile Organic Compounds or TVOCs] Linked to Seizures and Cancer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

• Looking back to April 2023, a report by Hajoo Ryu and Yong-Hynn Kim titled "Measuring the Quantity of Harmful Volatile Organic Compounds Inhaled Through Masks" was posted at ncbi.nlm.nih.gov on April 18, 2023.

# NOT political climate props – Maui fire and Florida hurricane

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Democrats' Climate Change Blame Game for

Hawaii Fire Confronted by Reality After Maui Identifies Cause" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Democrats Who Blamed Hawaii Fires on Climate Change Largely Silent After County Says Power Line Responsible" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Vivek Ramaswamy Calls Out MSNBC Host [Andrea Mitchell] for Linking Climate Change to Major Hurricane [Idalia]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

### Climate change and green new deal

• An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Activist Educators Are Brainwashing Our Kids About the So-Called Climate Crisis" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by David Blackmon titled "Wind and Solar Keep Failing Texans at the Worst Possible Times" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Addison Smith titled "Convert National Mall Into Giant Flower Bed? NYT Suggests It to Fight Climate Change" was posted at justthenews.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden's Climate Agenda May Jeopardize Grid Reliability; New Report Suggests" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Major Offshore Wind Company [Danish 'Orsted'] Takes Huge Losses After Struggling to Get More Biden Bucks" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "DeSantis Turns Down Millions in Incentives From Biden's Signature Climate Bill" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Vivek Ramaswamy Says Biden's Green Energy Push Leaves Small Businesses 'Holding the Bag'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### Climate extremists - seek to disrupt

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "American Liberal Elites Bankroll Organization [Climate Emergency Fund] That's Supporting a Global Network of Law-Breaking Climate Activists [Having Funded 106 Organizations Since Its Inception in 2019]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Wealthy Hollywood Celebrity Urges Climate Extremists to Inconvenience Regular People" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• A video and an article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Watch: Native American Tribal Police [in Nevada] Bust Up Climate Change Activists Blocking Road to Burning Man" were posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Moment Furious Commuters Rip Banners Away From Climate Activists Blocking Roads in Angry Rush-Hour Clash, Screaming: 'We've Got Kids to Feed . . . I Want to Get to Work'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

### Green energy – versus coal

• Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

• Looking back to June 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled " 'Catastrophic Consequences': Top U.S. Grid Official [Mark Christie] Sounds the Alarm on Coal and Gas Power Plant Closures" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 13, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Biden: Russia and China Aren't Cooperating on Climate, but I Wanted to Block Drilling and I'm 'Still Pushing'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 9, 2023.

#### Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel – more comments

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by David Blackmon titled "These Two States [California and Texas] Couldn't Be Any More Different When It Comes to Energy Policy" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article by Addison Smith titled "Gas Rises 63 Cents a Gallon in 2023 as Gloomy Data Casts Doubt on Rosy 'Bidenomics' Tour" was posted at just thenews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### **Comments about electric vehicles**

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration to Spend Billions on Retrofitting

Plants to Help Reach EV Dreams" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Philip Lenczycki titled "Chinese Parent Company [Gotion, Inc.] Behind Company Building Michigan Battery Plants Employs 923 CCP Members" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

### **Comments** – pro-life

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Nora Kenney titled "Pro-Lifers Could Face 11 Years in Prison for Trying to Protect Innocents From Harm" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 23, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ashley Sadler titled "South Carolina Supreme Court Upholds Law Banning Most Abortions After 6 Weeks" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 23, 2023.

• An article by J.B. Shurk titled "Cherishing the Sanctity of Life Can Help Overcome Our Culture's Crisis of Meaning" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Weaver titled "Pro-Life Organizations Blast Biden's \$25 Million Abortion Ad Calling Republicans 'Extreme' After He Flipped to 'Radical' Stance' was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Federal Court Backs Pro-Life Laws in West Virginia, but Will Hear Case Against Abortion Telemedicine Restrictions" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Abortions at South Carolina Planned Parenthood Plummet 70% After Heartbeat Law Takes Effect" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

#### **Comments** – **pro-abortion**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Kate Anderson titled "'Extreme Agenda': Activists Are Turning to Constitutional Amendments to Enshire Abortion Into Law in These States" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 20, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Biden's New CDC Chief [Dr. Mandy Cohen] Says [in Time Magazine Article That] She's 'So Disappointed' That States Have Power to Ban Abortion" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 23, 2023.

• An article by Julie Blake titled "Biden Administration Hijacks Pregnant-Workers Law to Further Abortion" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Corinne Murdock titled "Abortion Clinic Worker [in Indiana] Offers Undercover Reporter Illegal At-Home Abortion: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Kate Anderson titled "Blue State Governor [Gretchen Whitmer of Michigan] Readies Push to Make Abortions Even Easier to Get" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[Actress and Activist] Barbra Streisand Claims Democrats Don't Want Abortion Up Until Birth]" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Kristan Hawkins titled "[South Carolina Republican] Nancy Mace Knifes Her Own Party When She Adopts Pro-Abortion Talking Points" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Abortion Groups Sue Ohio Ballot Board for Adding 'Unborn Child' [and] Other Changes to Ballot Language" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Leader Behind Radical Ohio Abortion Amendment Says the Quiet Part Out Loud [a 'Trojan Horse' to Undercut Parents' Rights, Including Medical Decisions]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Kate Anderson titled "Man Accused of Shooting Pregnant Teenage Girlfriend for Not Getting an Abortion" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# Transgender – Chloe Cole makes powerful comments

• An article by Suzanne Downing titled "Meet the 19-Year-Old Activist [Chloe Cole] Leading the Charge Against Sex Changes for Minors" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

# Transgender – federal news

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "Federal Court in Maryland Says Parents Don't Have 'A Fundamental Right' to Opt Kids Out of Radical Gender Theory Curriculum" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Study: Transgender Surgeries Tripled After Obama Forced Insurance Companies to Cover Expenses" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

# Transgender – state news

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Bradford Betz titled "North Carolina Bans Sex Change Surgery for Minors After GOP Overrides Democrat Governor's Veto" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Weaver titled "Texas Ban on Child Sex Changes Barred From Taking Effect" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "'It's Biology': Activists Unveil Statewide Ballot Initiative to Ban Child Sex Changes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

### Transgender – school news

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Olivia Jones titled "Teacher is Fired After Reading Gender Identity Book to Fifth Graders" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2023

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Mairead Elordi titled "Judge Blocks 3 New Jersey School Districts From Enforcing Mandatory Parental Notification Gender Policy" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 21, 2023.

• An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "California Sues [Chino Valley Unified] School District That Required Teachers to Notify Parents If Their Child Changes Their Gender Identity or Pronouns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

# Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Legendary Guitarist Carlos Santana: 'A Woman Is a Woman, a Man Is a Man'" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 24, 2023.

• An article by David Ng titled "Rock Legend Alice Cooper Dismantles Transgenderism: 'It's So Absurd' [and] a 'Fad': 'So Confusing to a Kid, to a Teenager'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2023.

• An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Mutilating Gender Surgeries in the U.S. Nearly Tripled Over 3-Year Period; Study Finds" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 24, 2023.

• An article by David Ng titled "[Vampyre] Cosmetics Company Drops Alice Cooper for Comments Against Transing Kids" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

# **Embracing ESG and DEI**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Mentions of 'ESG' by S&P 500 Companies Plummet – but, It May Just Be 'Rebranding'" was posted at cnsnews.com

on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Universities Rebrand Their 'Diversity and Inclusion' Departments as Red State Laws Kick Into Effect" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "'Blatantly Illegal': NASCAR Bans White Applicants From 'Diversity Internship'" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Evan Poellinger titled "Colorado Public School 'Equity' Teacher [Casey Menninger] Wants to 'Burn Things Down That I Don't Find Equitable' [Wanting to Highlight Evil Acts Committed by Whites]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "California School District [Near Oakland] Excludes White Children From Event in Name of 'Equity and Inclusion'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# **Rejecting ESG and DEI**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Jake Smith titled " 'Disqualifying': GOP Senator's [Tommy Tuberville From Alabama] Hold on Pentagon Nominees Is Keeping Out Left-Wing 'Diversity' Advocates" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article by Charles Gasparino titled "It's Only a Matter of Time Until the ESG Movement Will R.I.P." was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Sophie Mann titled "Andrea Smith (College Professor Accused of Lying About Native American Background) to Retire From University of California-Riverside" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

# Protesting at school board meetings

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California Bill Could Criminalize Parents' Protests at School Board Meetings" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

#### **Comments – Congress should not regulate SCOTUS**

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Bill Targeting Supreme Court Justices Introduced by Democrat Senators" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

#### **Raise for federal workers**

• An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Reveals a Raise for Federal Workers: White House Gives Government Staff a Pay Bump of 5.2% – as Pressure Grows on More to Return to

the Office" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### After months of deception, Biden admits the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

#### After Biden admitted the obvious - White House tries weak damage control

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### **Inflation Reduction Act**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Patrice Onwuka titled "President Biden Fleeced Americans on the Inflation Reduction Act" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 16, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, a video and an article by Charles Hilu titled "Watch: 60 Seconds of Democrats Pretending to Fight Inflation" were posted at freebeacon.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by J.D. Foster titled "The Inflation Reduction Act Is More Than a Farce, It's Actually Making Things Worse" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by Richard C. Lyons titled "Why Biden's Inflation Reduction Act Is a Socialist Trojan Horse" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

#### Inflation

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Anders Hagstrom titled "Inflation Forcing Americans to Spend \$709 More Per Month Than Two Years Ago; Economist" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 13, 2023.

• An article by Benoit Morenne titled "Rising Gasoline Prices Hit Inflation-Weary Americans" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

#### Finances

• An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "America's Most Expensive States Revealed: From Splashing Out \$500 a Month for Groceries to Spending \$10,000 on a Funeral – Here Is Where U.S. Citizens Pay the Most [New York, Alaska, Vermont, Hawaii and Massachusetts]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

### **Comments – illegal immigration in New York**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Sarah Weaver titled "Democrat Strategists Fear [How New York Governor Kathy Hochul Is Handling Migrant Crisis Is] 'Ticking Time Bomb' That Will Blow Up Party's 2024 Hopes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Eric Adams and Kathy Hochul Still Clueless About the Ongoing Migrant Crisis Rocking NYC" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Thomas Stevenson titled "[New York Governor] Kathy Hochul Unveils New Work Program for Illegal Immigrants as 380,000 New Yorkers Remain Unemployed" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Jake Smith titled "[New York Mayor] Eric Adams Blasts [Governor] Kathy Hochul [for Not Including More Cities] As Migrant Crisis Boils Over on New York Streets" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep. [Anthony] D'Esposito: [Mayor Eric] Adams Bragged About Being a Sanctuary City, Wasn't Ready When That Policy Attracted Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "New York State Democrats to Sue Schools That Refuse to Enroll Illegal Immigrant Students" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### What do you think? - Is KJP ignorant or devious?

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Asserts Biden Is 'Stopping the Flow' of Illegal Migrants at the Border" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Has Done 'More' for the Border Than Anyone Else" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Comments – illegal immigration**

• An article by Andrea Vacchiano titled "Texas Democratic County Official [Kira Talip Sanchez of Kieberg County] Announces Switch to the GOP, Cites Border Policies: 'An Unprecedented Crisis'" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Senate Democrat [Gary Peters of Michigan] Introduces Bill to Spend \$84 Million on a 'Border Coordination Center' – for the Northern Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 22, 2023.

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "Former ICE Officials Warn Biden Administration Is Seeking to Redirect More Funding to Immigration Activists" was posted at dailycaller.com on

Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Randy Clark titled "Biden Administration Says Border Is Closed – Migrant Releases in Texas Continue" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Bob Price titled "Report: ISIS-Connected 'Contractor' Smuggled Uzebek Migrants Across Border Into U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "More From Joe Biden's Open Borders: Mexican Cartels Reportedly Behind Organized Retail Thefts" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "'State of Emergency': [Massachusetts] Democrat Governor [Maura Healey] Calls on National Guard Over Migrant Crisis" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

# Comments about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

• An article by Aaron Tolentino titled "San Francisco Restaurant [Arab Bakery Reem's] Bans Armed Officers, Police Union Responds" was posted at kron4.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Jury Awards \$3.75 Million to Man Shot With Foam Projectiles by LAPD During George Floyd Riot" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

#### Comments about weak judges and district attorneys

• An article by Lillian Tweten titled "LA Authorities Released Robbery Suspect Just One Day Before She Allegedly Committed Another Heist" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### **Increasing homicides**

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Alabama 18-Year-Old Jakayla Ashanti Williams Is Charged With Killing Her Newborn Baby Boy by Throwing His Body Into a Dumpster Because 'It Cost Too Much Money'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Mia Cathell titled "The Media Is About to Bury This School Shooting Story [at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Lab Building – by a Wuhan-Educated Doctoral Asian Student]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### **Increasing violence**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Staff titled "Chicago Group Wants Gangbangers to Refrain From Firing Guns Between 9:00 a.m. and 9:00 p.m." was posted at cwbchicago.com on Aug. 13, 2023.

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Bronx Man (35) Is Left With Broken Jaw After Being Bludgeoned With Baseball Bat While Trying to Stop Attacker Abusing Their Dog" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

# Increasing crime

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Joe Schoffstall titled "DC Continues Experiencing Soaring Crime Rates Despite Council Chairman Saying 'There Is No Crime Crisis' " was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 20, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Memphis Walgreens Stores Using Classical Music to Deter Vagrants, Crime" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 24, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Salesforce CEO Marc Benioff Threatens to Pull Annual Dreamforce Conference From Firm's Hometown San Francisco If Any of Its 40,000 Attendees Fall Victim to Soaring Crime in City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2023.

### Soaring theft

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Hope Sloop titled "Cops Make First Arrest After 'Flash Mob' of 30 Thieves Raided YSL Store at LA Mall for \$400,000 Worth of Merchandise" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 20, 2023.

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Los Angeles Crime Task Force Arrests 11 Linked to Smash and Grab Robberies" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Chris Eberhart titled "Oregon Police Execute Shoplifting Sting as Theft Projected to Soar Past \$110 Billion by 2025" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Hope Sloop titled "San Francisco Nordstrom Closes After Nearly Three Decades in Business Amid Rise in Crime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Chicago TV News Reporter on Assignment to Cover Thefts Robbed of Video Camera at Gunpoint" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Lillian Tweten titled "[California] Councilman's Wallet and Keys Stolen While Discussing Crime With Local Businesses [in Emeryville]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Kristine Parks titled "California Democrat [David Canepa] Frustrated by

Rising Theft Admits Liberal Crime Bill Was 'Big Mistake'" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Zachary Halaschak titled "Retail Theft Delivers an Economic Blow for Companies and Communities" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

### Homeless problem across America

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "San Francisco Mayor Joins Hundreds of Protesters

Urging 9<sup>th</sup> Circuit to Scrap Ban on City Clearing Homeless Encampments" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Bethan Moorcraft titled "'This Is Just Theft': Sacramento Couple Fall Prey to Serial Squatters Who Refused to Pay Rent for 9 Months" was posted at moneywise.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Despite Pouring Billions Into the Crisis, California Continues to Battle Surging Homelessness" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

#### **Government action – seeking gun control**

• Looking back to April 2021, an article by Awr Hawkins titled "Joe Biden Issues Executive Controls to Fight Gun Crime 'Epidemic' in USA" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2021.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Joe Biden Boasts He Has Bypassed Congress for Gun Control More Than Any Other President" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Democrat Eric Swalwell Calls for Buy Back of All AR-15s" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

#### **Government action – resisting gun control**

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by David J. Terestre titled "Gun Control Is Not the Answer to Mass Shootings" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 18, 2023.

#### Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Mia Hernandez titled "FBI Misleads Americans About How Often Armed Citizens Stop Active Shooters; Expert Claims" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

# Self-defense leading to murder charge

• An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Kyle Rittenhouse Sued by Estate of the

Convicted Child Molester He Blew Away in Self-Defense" was posted at theblaze.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

### Biden holds black "political prisoner"

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "'Black Voices for Trump' Leader Harrison Floyd [Is] Only Trump Co-Defendant Denied Bail in Georgia" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "As Biden Talks Civil Rights and Martin Luther King, Fulton County Holds Black 'Political Prisoner'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

#### Crimes against black citizens

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Sheriff [T.K. Waters]: Suspected Jacksonville [Florida] Shooter 'Hated Black People'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Kamal Sultan and Fiona Connor titled "Jacksonville [Florida] Dollar General Shooting Leaves Four People Dead Including Gunman Whose Assault Rifle Was Covered in Nazi Swastikas for 'Racially Motivated' Attack" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

• A video and an article by Jennifer Van Laar titled "Watch: Jacksonville [Florida] Sheriff Says Guns Don't Cause Shootings, Wicked People Do" were posted at redstate.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Missouri Judge Rules White Man (84) Will Stand Trial for Assault After He Shot Black Teenager Ralph Yarl Who Accidently Knocked on Wrong Door While Fetching His Brothers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Comments about erroneous police actions**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Stone Washington titled "Minority-Owned Businesses Suffer a Second Pandemic of Crime as Local Governments Handcuff the Police" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

#### More about Tyre Nichols

• An article by Peter Khawand titled "DA Drops 30 Cases Involving Five Officers Accused of Killing Tyre Nichols" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

# **Comments about singer Oliver Anthony**

• An article by Hank Berrien titled " 'No One in the Federal Government Is Coming to Save Us': Oliver Anthony on Family, Self-Reliance" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25,

2023.

### **Comments – strikes in Hollywood**

• Looking back to July 2023, an article by Lauren Feiner titled "Prolonged Hollywood Strikes Could Lead to 'An Absolute Collapse' – Says [IAC and Expedia Chairman] Barry Diller" was posted at cnbc.com on July 16, 2023.

• An article by Dominic Patten and Anthony D'Alessandro titled "Studio CEOs Set to Meet

Today Amid Internal Tensions, No End in Sight to Strikes" was posted at deadline.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### Comments - controversy about movie "The Blind Side"

• An article by Remso Martinez titled "NFL Veteran Michael Oher's Narrative Against Tuohy Family From 'The Blind Side' Regarding His Conservatorship Contradicted in His Own 2011 Memoir" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

#### **Comments – Snow White**

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Natalie Hunter titled "How Disney's Snow White Star Rachel Zegler (22) Went From Hollywood's Newest Darling to the Film Industry's Most Scandal-Ridden Star" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 20, 2023.

• An article by Amanda Harding titled "'Snow White' Is Shaping Up to Be Disney's Wokest Remake of Them All" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

# **Comments about Tucker Carlson**

• An article by Nick Arama titled "It Was 'Great to Be Fired': Tucker Carlson Opens Up During Trip to Hungary" was posted at redstate.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Tucker Carlson: Corrupt Intel Agencies and the D.C. Uniparty Are Ushering in the Real 'End of Democracy' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "'Call Back Trump' – Hungary's [Prime Minister Viktor] Orban Tells Tucker Carlson Only Trump Can End the Ukraine War and 'Save the Western World'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# Karine Jean-Pierre is amazing – (and not in a good way)

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled " 'There Is No Power': CNN Host [Sara Sidner] Confronts KJP After She Urges Maui Residents to Register for Help Online" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 17, 2023.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Leaves Jake Tapper Visibly Befuddled While Claiming Reporters Can't Keep Up With Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

### Comments about corporate news media

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Nicole Silverio titled "Liberal DC Reporter [Alexi McCammond] Says With Straight Face [That] Biden's Corruption Allegations Are 'Baseless' and 'Extreme'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 4, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Reporter [Fred Lucas] Warns That Biden Admin's New White House Press Rules Are Just the 'First Step' in Getting Rid of Reporters They Don't Like" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 21, 2023.

• An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Number of Reporters Who Were Purged From the Biden Press Room Is Staggering" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Jordan Peterson Reveals 'Plan' to Expose Court-Ordered Media Sensitivity Training" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by John Nolte titled "Disgraced New York Times Chief Mark Thompson to Head CNN" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### **Comment – voter issues**

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Biden Administration's Voter Drive for Newly Naturalized Citizens Is Just Another Act of Federal Election Interference" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Sloan Oliver titled "Using the Dictator's (and the Mafia's) Playbook" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

# Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• An article by Andy Puzder titled "Kamala Harris Slip-Up Reveals How Bidenomics Hurting American Families" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

# **Cornel West**

• An article by Elaine Mallon titled " 'Beyond Redemption': Cornel West Says the Democrat Party Is Unable to Meet the Needs of the Poor" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

• An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Judge Denies Robert F. Kennedy Jr.'s Request to Halt YouTube Censorship" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "RFK Jr. Rails Against Biden for Living in 'Bubble' – Talking Only to 'His Donors'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Ton Olohan titled "RFK Jr. Torches BlackRock, State Street and Vanguard for Destroying America's Middle Class – 'Corrupt Collusion' With Government" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# **Gretchen Whitmer and Raphael Warnock**

• An article by A.B. Stoddard titled "To Beat Trump, Democrats Need a Gretchen Whitmer [Michigan Gov.] and Raphael Warnock [Georgia Sen.] Ticket" was posted at thebulwark.com on Aug. 31,2023.

### Gavin Newsom - some think it is his turn (despite the craziness in California)

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Gavin Newsom Blames Federal Judges for Homelessness; Many Are Democrat Appointees" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Gavin Newsom Pushing to Fill Up Gas Facility He Campaigned on Shutting Down" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### **Bernie Sanders**

• An article by Pam Key titled "[Bernie] Sanders: Biden Accomplished a Lot, but 60% of People Live Paycheck to Paycheck, Health Care Is a Disaster" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

#### Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

• An article by Gillian Tan titled "Michelle Obama's Call for Equal Pay Puts Tennis Gender Inequality in Spotlight" was posted at bloomberg.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article titled " 'Desperate' Democrats Are Urging Michelle Obama to Run for President: Report" was posted at wionews.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

#### Sad to watch - politicians' age limitations

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Staff titled "Dianne Feinstein Can't Be Trusted With Her Own Checkbook, Let Alone Ours" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 4, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "77% of U.S. Adults Say Biden's Too Old for 2<sup>nd</sup> Term, 41% Describe Him Using Words Like 'Outdated,' 'Senile,' 'Confused' and 'Bumbling'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Geoff Earle titled "[Assuming to Hide His Deficiencies From a Crowd] Biden Will Be First President in 22 Years to Not Mark the 9/11 Anniversary at One of the Scenes of the Attack: Joe Will Visit a Military Base in Alaska to Mourn the 2,977 Killed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "[Assuming to Hide His Deficiencies From a Crowd] Biden to Solemnly Observe 9/11 Terrorist Attacks Anniversary – in Alaska" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Biden Told Another Glaring Lie, This Time About Strom Thurmond's Record [Falsely Claiming to Have Convinced Strom Thurmond to Vote for the Civil Rights Act" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Henry Rodgers titled "[Mitch] McConnell Freezes Up Again Mid-Speech During Press Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Nikki Haley Calls Senate 'The Most Privileged Nursing Home' After McConnell's Mid-Speech Freeze" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Greg Wehner titled "Biden Shouts During Speech, Challenges Anyone to Name 'One Thing' the U.S. Set Out to Accomplish and Failed" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 16, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Kate Anderson titled "Hot Mic Catches Biden Muttering 'Politely Ask Press to Leave' Before Event Abruptly Ends" was posted at dailycaller. com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• An article by Gage Klipper titled "John Fetterman's Wife Lays Out the Future Liberals Want [Pot, Porn and Planned Parenthood]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Afghanistan Gold Star Parent: Evidence on Ability to Prevent Kabul Attack Is Being Covered Up" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Biden Has Ignored Us: Gold Star Families of 13 Americans Killed in Kabul Suicide Blast Demand President Meet Them and Admit 'Flaws' in Catastrophic Withdrawal That Led to Their 'Needless' Murder Two Years Ago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: Judge Chutkan Compares January 6 [Riot] to 9/11 Attacks, Boston Marathon Bombing" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Mysterious Buyers Gobbling Up Land Near Major Air Force Base Have Been Revealed [Tech Industry Investors]; Now They're Doing Damage Control" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden's Commerce Secretary [Gina Raimondo] Wants to Boost Tourism to China, While Biden's State Department Warns Against Travel to China" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Biden Commerce Secretary Gina Raimondo Says America Has 'No Interest' in Holding 'China Back'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

• An article by Grayson Quay titled "Biden May Hate Putin, but He's Well on His Way to Becoming Him" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

# Conservative supporters and detractors

• An article by Newt Gingrich titled "[Virginia Governor] Glenn Youngkin [Model] Leads the Way for Republicans Victories" was posted at gingrich360.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

# Republican presidential candidates

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Jason Walsh titled "Biden Megadonor [Barry Diller] Gives Massive Contribution [\$50,000] to Trump GOP Rival [Chris Christie] as Worrying Trend [About Trump Nomination] Begins" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Aug. 18, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Mary Lou Masters titled "GOP Megadonors Are Secretly Courting Two Popular Governors [Glenn Youngkin of Virginia and Brian Kemp of Georgia] to Challenge Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 19, 2023.

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Rupert Murdoch 'Has Personally Asked Virginia's GOP Governor Glenn Youngkin to Jump Into the 2024 Presidential Race' as Media Tycoon's Faith in Ron DeSantis Wanes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2023.

### Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

• Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.

• An article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

### Alan Dershowitz – is alarmed by Trump indictments

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Jake Smith titled " 'The Most Dangerous Threat to Democracy': [Liberal Lawyer] Alan Dershowitz Rips Georgia's Trump Indictment" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 15, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "Alan Dershowitz Outlines Democrats' Strategy With Trump Indictments – 'Get Bad Convictions'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 15, 2023.

#### Additional comments – Trump indictments

• An article by Zach Jewell titled "White House Counsel's Office Met With Top Aide for Jack Smith, FBI Agent Weeks Before Trump Indictment: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled " 'The Timing of This Prosecution Reinforces Concerns About Your Motivation' – Rep. Jim Jordan Tell Fulton County DA" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "[Former Democrat] Tulsi Gabbard Torches Biden Over Trump Prosecution: 'The Death Rattle of Any Democracy'" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Arjun Singh titled "'Can't Get It Done': [Liberal Lawyer Alan] Dershowitz and [Jonathan] Turley Pour Cold Water on Idea That Trump's Trials Will Begin Before Election" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 27, 2023.

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "[Liberal Lawyer] Alan Dershowitz Claims Donald Trump's Criminal Trials Will Not Begin Before the 2024 Election – as Georgia DA to Preview Case Against Ex-President's Chief of Staff Mark Meadows and 17 Co-Defendants in 'Mini-Trial' This Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2023.

# Threats to use 14<sup>th</sup> Amendment – to keep Trump off ballot

• An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "New Hampshire Secretary of State Weighs Using 14<sup>th</sup> Amendment to Keep Trump Off Ballot" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "New Hampshire Secretary of State Backs Down, 'Not Seeking' to Remove Trump From Ballot" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Arizona Secretary of State Taking Challenges to Trump's Ballot Access 'Very Seriously'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# General interest

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "[Georgia] GOP Rep. [Barry Loudermilk] Investigating January 6 Demands Unredacted Records From White House" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2023.

• An article by Hope Sloop titled "Chick-Fil-A Launches Its First New Sandwich in Eight Years – That Comes With Pimento Cheese on Top" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2023.

• An article by Karen Matthews titled "Muslim Call to Prayer Can Now Be Broadcast Publicly in New York City Without a Permit" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 29, 2023.

• An article by Joe Hutchison and Emma James titled "Colorado School Is Forced to Let Student Keep Gadsden Flag Patch on His Bag After Teacher Ordered Him to Remove It and Said It Had 'Origins With Slavery'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Eric Olson titled "Nebraska Volleyball Stadium Event [in Lincoln Memorial Football Field] Draws 92,003 [Cornhusker Fans] to Set Women's World Attendance Record" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Lack of Sleep Can Cancel the Benefits of Exercise" was posted at mercola.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

. . . . .

Looking back to March 2023, an article by John Murante (Nebraska State Treasurer) titled "Why I Am Standing Up to Politicized Debanking" was posted at newsweek.com on March 31, 2023.

Following is the article.

When DirecTV (a subsidiary of AT&T) cut a conservative news channel form its lineup, I called the company out for its censorship. Now, my colleagues and I are deeply concerned that the same censorious spirit has infected our financial system.

That's exactly what we're seeking at JPMorgan Chase. The nation's largest bank, Chase serves more than 60 million American households – including many people and businesses in Nebraska where I serve as state treasurer. But far too often, we've seen Chase betray the trust of its customers, shareholders, and fellow citizens by debanking clients in service of narrow ideological agendas.

That's why (with colleagues in 12 states, I am calling Chase to be accountable and transparent, and to treat all customers equally – regardless of their religious or political points of view.

Chase has a disturbing track record of debanking clients for biased or arbitrary reasons. Beyond its well-known vendettas against fossil fuel companies and firearm manufacturers, Chase is also conditioning its services on whether company employees agree with customers' political or religious activities.

In the past two years, Chase has denied payments or canceled accounts associated with people and organizations – such as former ambassador Sam Brownback, the Arkansas Family Council, Defense of Liberty and retired General Michael Flynn, Jr. – for holding mainstream American views.

In fact, a former Chase executive described the bank's practice of "red-dotting" – where Chase employees can flag customers for cancellation based on their perceived reputational or social risk. As we conveyed to Mr. Dimon, practices like "red-dotting" destroy trust between financial institutions and the customers they serve.

The bank's cancellation of the National Committee for Religious Freedom (NCRF), headed by former ambassador Brownback, is a chilling example of anti-religious bias. Without any warning or rationale, Chase suddenly closed NCRF's account last year.

After repeated attempts to get the bank to explain its actions, Chase informed NCRF that it would only consider reinstating the account if the nonprofit first agreed to provide detailed information about its top donors and planned political activities.

Asked why it was pushing for these invasive disclosures, Chase changed its explanation multiple times. Chase initially claimed that it asked NCRF for the disclosures due to concerns about money laundering and funding of terrorist groups. When pressed on this outlandish rationale, the bank cited a completely different set of guidelines – claiming that Sam Brownback was a "Politically Exposed Person." But the relevant guidelines specify that "Politically Exposed Persons" do not "include U.S. public officials."

Chase's politically charged decision-making was entirely predictable. The bank received a rating of just 15 percent on the 2022 "Viewpoint Diversity Score Business Index" – the first comprehensive benchmark designed to measure corporate respect for free speech and religious freedom.

Among other red flags, the index identified at least one policy that allows Chase to mask political or religious discrimination against clients behind vague terms like "hate" or "intolerance."

When powerful banks like Chase retain unbridled discretion to cancel accounts for arbitrary or biased reasons, it undermines the freedom of everyday Americans to participate in society and the marketplace without fear of discrimination based on their political or religious views.

Many states, including Nebraska, are invested in Chase and rely on it for financial services. As stewards of public dollars, we want to make sure Chase is focused on generating value for our pensions and state investments – not engaging in narrow political or social agendas that undermine trust in our financial system.

Chase needs to rebuild trust with its shareholders and clients, but that can't happen without transparency. When it comes to a host of progressive priorities (including climate change and DEI), Chase prides itself on being transparent. The company publicly celebrates its 100 percent score of the far-left Corporate Equality Index, yet it refuses to proactively implement measures to guard against politicized debanking.

That' why my colleagues and I are demanding that Chase by accountable and transparent with the everyday Americans who rely on its services. Chase can take an important step to restore trust by completing the questionnaire it received in connection with the Viewpoint Diversity Score Business Index, and by implementing recommended best practices to prevent internal political and anti-religious bias.

Freedom of speech doesn't stop at the teller's window. It's time for powerful banks like Chase to show (and not merely tell) when it comes to respecting the freedom of all Americans to bank without fear of religious or political discrimination.

• • • • •

An article by Sarah Weaver titled "Here Are All the States That Have Banned Transgender Hormones and Surgeries for Kids So Far" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 30, 2023. Following are excerpts from the article.

Alabama	Indiana	Montana	Tennessee
Arizona	Iowa	Nebraska	Texas
Arkansas	Kentucky	North Carolina	Utah
Florida	Louisiana	North Dakota	West Virginia
Georgia	Mississippi	Oklahoma	_
Idaho	Missouri	South Dakota	

An article by Steve Robinson titled "Maine Hospital That Fired Unvaccinated Nurses Over [Governor] Mills' Mandate Is Begging Them to Return Two Years Later" was posted at themaine.com on Aug. 9, 2023. Following are excerpts from the article.

Nurses and other health care workers at MaineGeneral Heath (one of Maine's largest healthcare providers) were unceremoniously fired two years ago if they refused to take the experimental mRNA injections touted as Covid-19 preventatives.

Some of those workers were even slapped with misconduct charges for refusing to comply with the mandate, many were later denied unemployment benefits, and no requests for religious exemptions were honored.

Now, one of the nonprofit hospitals that left some employees jobless and without recourse to Maine's unemployment insurance benefits is sending text messages to the same employees it cast aside practically begging them to come back to work.

"You were once a proud member of the MaineGeneral team. Would you consider rejoining us? We would be pleased to discuss options with you," the MaineGeneral Health Recruitment team said in a text message to former registered nurse Terry Poland.

"As you know, nearly 2 years ago MaineGeneral had to comply with a state mandate for Covid-19 vaccination. We lost a number of great employees as a result, including you," MaineGeneral said.

"MaineGeneral has eliminated the Covid-19 vaccination as an employment condition," MaineGeneral said.

Poland (who lives in Augusta) had worked as a registered nurse for 33 years. Her career included employment with MaineGeneral, Central Maine Medical Center, Pen Bay Medical Center, and the Aroostook Medical Center.

She couldn't believe that the hospital would contact her in such a manner after casting her life into chaos for nearly two years.

Poland said: "I was livid. Like, how dare you force me out of a career that I've dedicated my whole life to, taken away my livelihood, my ability to earn a good income, and now you think I'm gonna come grovel back to you? I don't hardly think so. And that's the attitude of most everybody that I've been in contact with since yesterday."

A source told the Maine Wire that about 15 former MaineGeneral Health employees received similar text messages.

Poland refused to take the experimental Covid-19 shots after Governor Janet Mills Decreed on August 12, 2021 that healthcare workers would be forced to receive the shots by October 1, 2021 – as a condition of working in healthcare.

Poland was never opposed to vaccines generally speaking. Though she previous used a religious exemption to avoid taking an influenza shot, she willingly took the other vaccines required to work in healthcare prior to the Covid-19 pandemic, including immunizations for measles, mumps, rubella and hepatitis-B.

She said she was concerned about the novel nature of the mRNA technology, a form of gene therapy, which prior to Covid-19 had not been used in the standard schedule of immunizations.

Poland said: "I knew enough not to take it. I've been a nurse long enough to know I need to question what new products are. I'm not going to be the first one to jump on board of an experiment."

When she discovered that fetal tissues are commonly used in the development and production of the drugs, that only strengthened her resolve as a Christian not to get the injections.

In previous years, Poland has said she was allowed an exemption from taking the influenza shot so long as she wore a mask during flu season. However, the hospital was unwilling to provide this accommodation for Covid-19.

As a result of her choice, Poland faced not only termination, but also an allegation of misconduct from her former employer.

When she applied for unemployment benefits, she was rejected because of the misconduct allegation.

When she appealed, she was turned away.

The Maine Department of Labor concluded that Poland's refusal to get the injections was a violation that constituted a "culpable breach of obligations to the employer."

As a result, Poland had to rely on her savings to get by in the middle of economically disastrous government lockdowns and soaring inflation.

Poland then sought help from the federal Equal Employment Opportunity Commission, claiming that she'd been discriminated against on the basis of her religious beliefs.

MaineGeneral Health, in responding to the commission, argued that allowing Poland religious accommodations would impose an "undue hardship" on the hospital. On that basis, the commission declined to take on her case.

The Maine Human Rights Commission also rejected her discrimination complaint.

In the years since Poland was fired, she estimates she's earned only \$12,000 and \$17,000 as a home healthcare worker, a position that hasn't provided similar benefits to the job she lost. As a registered nurse, Poland was making about \$75,000 per year.

She's still not willing to give MaineGeneral another shot.

Poland is not the only one whose career was derailed by Governor Mills' mandate policy.

Thousands of former healthcare workers in Maine are currently unemployed or working in other fields because they refused to comply with Governor Mills' order that they receive injections.

• Some refused because they were skeptical of all vaccines.

• Some refused because of religious beliefs concerning the ethical problems with vaccine research that uses fetal tissue.

• Others were fearful that the long-term consequences of the experimental products were unknown, unknowable, and potentially harmful.

But in every case, the substantial drop in employment in Maine's healthcare sector because of the mandate has severely exacerbated a workforce shortage that threatens to undermine healthcare quality in the state.

• Governor Mills' mandate was based on the theory that the pharmaceutical products being touted as "vaccines" or "immunizations" would prevent healthcare workers from contracting the virus or transmitting it to patients.

• It's now generally understood that the vaccine never inhibited transmission of the virus.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following article discusses the report about the homosexual fantasies of Barack Obama. Before you read the article, notice two questions. First question – Was Barack Obama upset that the media is reporting about his homosexual fantasies? Probably not. While there is a large segment of the population (primarily religious people) who will view

his behavior with disgust, Mr. Obama has for years been a huge supporter of gay rights and he is probably proud that the information will help gay individuals to be more accepted. Second question – Was there a specific political reason for the information about his homosexual fantasies being revealed at this time? Since Mr. Obama is a brilliant politician, I recommend that you keep your eyes open during the coming months about the benefits of the timing.

• • • • •

An article by Joel Gilbert titled "Barack Obama's Gay Fantasies and the Gay Men in His Life" was posted at americanthinker.com on August 22, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

In 2012, Barack Obama famously made the cover of Newsweek magazine with the heading, 'The First Gay President." That headline, meant in jest, now seems more than a little prescient.

Much publicity has been given in recent weeks to Barack Obama's very real homosexual fantasies. These were communicated in a letter to girlfriend Alex McNear in 1982, when Obama was in his early twenties. These comments were first included in the paperback version of David Garrow's 2017 biography ("Rising Star"), and later amplified in Jack Cashill's 2020 book (Unmasking Obama). But news of Obama's gay ruminations is only now breaking through to mainstream media.

In one of his letters to girlfriend McNear, Obama wrote: "In regard to homosexuality . . . you see, I make love to men daily, but in the imagination. My mind is androgynous to a great extent and I hope to make it more so until I can think in terms of people, not women as opposed to men."

Such homosexual fantasies are very unusual for straight men, but there is evidence to suggest that Obama is something other than straight. In fact, Obama had five known major relationships with gay or bisexual men early in his life before he wrote that letter.

1. Indonesian gay nanny "Evie"

Few Americans know that Barack Obama had a legally adopted stepsister named Holiyah Soetoro, called "Lia" (with whom he grew up with in Indonesia). Lia was adopted by Barack's mother Ann Dunham and her husband Lolo Soetoro and lived with young Barry (later Barack) in their Jakarta home. Although Lia did not speak English, she did give a long interview in her native Indonesian language in 2010. It revealed what could easily be interpreted as shocking information about young Barry's life as a child.

[The interview made comments that influenced people to draw speculative conclusions about the relationship young Barry and his male gay personal nanny named "Evie" – real name "Turdi."]

2. Frank Marshall Davis

I covered Frank Marshall Davis extensively in my 2012 file "Dreams From My Real Father." I made the case that not only did Frank Marshall Davis raise and mentor Obama in Hawaii from age nine, but that Davis was also in fact Obama's biological father.

Frank Marshall Davis was a member of Communist Party USA and one of the original so-called "Black Bolsheviks" in Chicago.

Davis was bisexual. Marxism (which preached the breaking down of all societal norms) encouraged him to pursue that practice. He later wrote a book called "Sex Rebel Black" – in which he chronicled his sexual escapades with both men and women and revealed his fondness for adolescents of both sexes.

3. Professor Lawrence Goldyn

While at Occidental, Barack became close friends with openly gay assistant professor Lawrence Goldyn. Obama has described Goldyn as "my favorite professor" at college.

4. Sohale Siddiqi

Barack's college roommate during his senior year at Columbia University was a gay Pakistani man named Sohale Siddiqi.

5. Bill Ayers

Larry Grathwohl, an FBI informant who penetrated the inner circle of the Weather Underground and lived with Ayers in the terror group's safe house, told me that he witnessed Ayers experimenting with homosexuality as part of the group's Marxist practice of breaking down norms.

. . . . .

Isaiah 55:6-11-"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."